
 

1 

IN THIS ISSUE 

Christkindl—The Christ Child 

NZ Musings: The Royal New Zealand Navy At War 1939-45 

Belgium: Not all Postcards Need to be Panoramic 

Mangapuaka—My Brief Period as an Expert              

The Search for Grampound Road  

Digitized US Postal Bulletins 

Hand-Held Date-Stamp Notes  

ISSN 1442-1313 

 

Australian Journal 
of Philately 

 

 
 

 
 

 

(Incorporating: The Date Stamp and Australian Journal of Postal History) 
 

 
 

 
 

 

No. 122 December 2012 



 

2 

Meetings: The Australian Philatelic Society meets bimonthly on the third Monday of  (February, 
April, June, August, October, December), at 7.45 pm at the RSL Canterbury Memorial Homes, 
152 Canterbury Rd, Canterbury, Melway Ref: page 46 C 10/11.  Visitors welcome. 

Subscription.  The annual subscription: In Australia: $A25.00 (Australian Journal of Philately by 
surface); Asia/Pacific - including New Zealand: $A30.00 (airmail*); USA, Canada, Europe etc: 
$A35.00 (airmail*). Joining fee for new members $A10.  Society members receive four copies of 
The Australian Journal of Philately each year . (* airmail is now the only AP option) 

Webmaster:    Website address:  http://www.aps.org.au     

Correspondence: All to the Secretary except as noted.  Journal articles to be with the Editor by   
15 February, May, August and November respectively.  

OFFICE BEARERS  2012 - 2013  

 President   : John Young 

 Immediate Past president :  

 Vice President  : Vacant 

 Secretary : Irene Kerry 

 Treasurer : John Steward 

 Librarian : John Young 

 Committee : Michael Barden   : 

   Tony Lyon  

 Editor, AJPH : Tony Lyon   

Advertising in the Journal: 

  Half Page $A30.00  Please send copy to the Editor 

  Full Page $A50.00 

Disclaimers:   

  Articles in this issue of The Australian Journal of Philately do not necessarily reflect the 
opinion of The Australian Philatelic Society Inc. or of the Editorial Committee. 

Copyright of each article in this issue of The Australian Journal of Philately is owned by the author, unless 
otherwise stated.  Permission to reproduce articles must be obtained from the copyright owner, who 
normally should be contacted through this Society. 

Secretary: 

Irene Kerry 

PO Box 7014 

Hawthorn 

Vic 3122 

Australia 

Australian Journal of Philately 

Tony Lyon  

2/2 Edith Avenue 

Croydon, Victoria 3136 

Australia 

Phone: 0412 997 675 

E-mail: lyonaj@optushome.com.au 

HHDS Notes   

George Vearing  

Box  426 

Mooroopna, Victoria 3629 

Australia 

Ph: 03 5825 3194 

georgedwv@optusnet.com.au 

Date 2013 Programme Display 

18 February 2013 John McKay Swedish Neutrality Mail 

15 April 2013 John Young 

Tony Lyon 

WW2 Horseshoe Route Mail 

WW2 NZ POW Mail 

17 June 2013 Michael Barden 1935-38 QANTA mail from Verviers to Oz & HB Smith 



 

3 

Contents 

Editorial     3 

Australian Philatelic Society 4 
- Annual report 2011-12 

John Young 

Christkindl—The Christ    5 

Child   

Tony Lyon / Irene Kerry 

NZ Musings: The Royal          9 
New Zealand Navy At War 
1939-45 

Tony Lyon 

Belgium: Not all Postcards  15 

Need to be Panoramic 

Michael Barden   

Mangapuaka—My Brief        19  
Period as an Expert              

Ian Cutter 

Horseshoe Route   21 
Correction   

John Young 

The Search for  22 
Grampound Road    

Ian Cutter 

 
Digitized US Postal             23 
Bulletins 

Michael Eastick 

HHDS                        24                        
Compiled by George Vearing 

Advertisement 30 

Advertisement                31 

Back Page: Cover Story     32  

It is Christmas 

John Young and Tony Lyon 

 

Editorial            Tony Lyon 

Collecting is such an interesting pastime. It has captivated the 
minds of millions of people. President Roosevelt was a well 
known collector and is quoted as suggesting that ‘stamp       
collecting dispels boredom, enlarges our vision, broadens our 
knowledge, makes us better citizens and in innumerable ways, 
enriches our lives.’  

The novelist Ayn Rand collected stamps as a child for a couple 
of years, but states that she had to give it up and had no 
thoughts of taking it up again. She resumed collecting 50 years 
later, and that by chance. Often asked why people like stamp 
collecting. Her response was:  

The pleasure lies in a certain special way of using one's 
mind. Stamp collecting is a hobby for busy, purposeful, 
ambitious people – because, in patterns, it has the 
essential elements of a career, but transposed to a 
clearly delimited, intensely private world.... A career 
requires the ability to sustain a purpose over a long 
period of time, through many separate steps, choices, 
decisions, adding up to a steady progression to a goal.... 
Purposeful people cannot rest by doing nothing.... They 
seldom find pleasure in single occasions, such as a 
party or a show or even a vacation, a pleasure that ends 
right then and there, with no further consequences. 
(Why I Like Stamp Collecting.www.bcphilatelic.org/
images/ayn-rand-quote.pdf Accessed 6 December 
2012). 

Clinton Fadiman says something similar: 

The philatelist will tell you that stamps are educational, 
that they are valuable, that they are beautiful. This is 
only part of the truth. My notation is that the collection is 
a hedge, a comfort, a shelter into which the sorely beset 
mind can withdraw. It is orderly, it grows towards         
completion, it is something that can't be taken away from 
u s .  ( A n y  N u m b e r  C a n  P l a y  h t t p : / /
stampinformation.blogspot.com.au/2010/10/famous-
quotes-on-stamps-and-stamp.html Accessed 6 Decem-
ber 2012). 

So there you are, we are in some very sane company. 

Christmas and New Year Greetings. 
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